Scenic Foothills Community Council Meeting November 4, 2021  Via Zoom
26 in attendance  Open meeting at 6:30 pm

e Secretary for approval of previous minutes: Tom Wolforth. Synopsis and put into record.

e Treasurer’s report, $10.xx in savings. $153.xx in checking. We need checks.

e Federation of Community Councils (FCC), Daniel Clift. There will be a vote to add/not 12" assembly
member to council in April, 2022. Planning department continues to work on parking downtown.

Assembly Report, Forrest Dunbar, Pete Petersen

Apportionment may move to 2023. Working to reintroduce park funds to budget. Port revenue bonds OK’ed to

build. Boards and Commissions can do meeting virtually now.

Anchorage Fire Department, none.

Anchorage Police Department, none.

School Board Report, none.

Resolution on Statewide Redistricting.

Long discussion.

SFCC voted on Resolution to express concerns over altering SFCC area’s voting districts: they have redrawn in

ways that do not honor the historical and demographic integrity of the SFCC area.

Chugach Electric (CEA) Substation Plans, Peyton Reid.

SFCC member expressed CEA “double dip on the trail connector. SFCC membership concerned about noise and

how the decision from CEA will be made regarding choice to new or old location for building new substation.

Muldoon Library Report, Jim Curran.

Increased traffic at the library and they did well with card drive.

Resolution on Chanshtnu Park, Yarrow Silvers.

SFCC voted on SFCC Resolution 2021-4 to keep 5200,000 funding for Chanshtnu Park.

Pickle Ball at Scenic Park, Laurie Ford.

Discussed interest for growing pickle ball players to use the tennis courts at “Scenic Park” location. SFCC will

coordinate with Ms. Ford on this for recommendations to Parks and Recreation for modifying the courts.

State House of Representatives, Liz Snyder.

Ms. Snyder prefers “Nicole’s Map” for redistricting, and supports Chantchnu resolution from SFCC.

State Senate, Roger Holland.

Next year constitution convention will dominate discussion. With potential redistricting of District 27 and 28,

Mr. Holland will no longer represent SFCC area.

JBER Report: Sign hanging committee? Four SFCC members got signs from JBER from Luke Waack and

volunteers put them up. Seven more signs to come.

Announcements

Contact Kent Williams for these SFCC needs:

e Spring clean up coordinator volunteer.

e Summer SFCC community picnic volunteer.

e Go to other council meetings.

e  Put up signs for meetings.

e Representatives at other meetings.

Huhnkie Lee told SFCC that they are a candidate for US Senate, he is from Wasilla as an independent candidate.

He is a lawyer and soldier.

Stephanie Taylor told SFCC that they are a candidate for District 5 Assembly.

Next meeting at February 3, 2022 at 6:30.



